
Update from Burkina Faso 

We are so thankful that Simon 
Ramde has agreed to become 
the RP Interna=onal Director for 
French speaking countries in 
Africa. He has been serving with 
RP in the role of Country 
Facilitator of Burkina Faso since 
2018. As the Lord has been 
opening doors for RP to reach 
new French-speaking countries, 
we trust that it will be beneficial 
to have Simon helping guide and 
oversee ministry in each of 
those. 

As Simon is stepping into this 
role, we are thankful that one 
of his long-=me ministry 
p a r t n e rs a n d a re g i o n a l 
coordinator for RP within 
Burkina Faso, Lankoadé Amasai, 
has agreed to be the next RP 
facilitator. 

Please pray that this transition 
goes smoothly, and for both 
Simon and Landoadé as they 

adjust to their new roles.  

John, a pastor in Burkina Faso 
who has been serving in pastoral 
ministry for over thirty years, 
shared with Simon his tes=mony 
of his experience with reading 
and wri=ng the book of Romans. 

Pastor John aQended theological 
schools where he studied the 
Epistle to the Romans several 
=mes. But when he began to 
read Romans as part of the 
Romans Challenge, he began to 
discover deep truths that he 
hadn’t known before. He is 
learning a lot by studying the 
book of Romans and these 
Biblical truths are influencing his 
own spiritual life and how he 
serves in his pastoral ministry.  

Gradua=on in Botswana

Kenosi, the RP facilitator in 
Botswana, was able to celebrate 
a gradua=on with eleven pastors 
who completed the Romans 
Challenge. When given the 
opportunity to share about their 
experience in reading and 
wri=ng the book of Romans, this 
is what one of the pastors 
shared, “I have learned that we 
are all sinners due to the fact 
that we fall short of the glory of 

God. And now that we are 
accepted in Christ we are no 
longer slaves of sin… Reading 
the same book of the Bible 20 
=mes helped me to read the 
Bible more than before. It also 
helped me to pray because I 
could see some prayer points in 
the book of Romans.” 

Pray for these recent RP 
graduates; may their 

relationship with the Lord 
continue to deepen as they 
continue to study the Bible. 

RP Equipping Evangelists 

Alan, Uganda’s RP facilitator, is 
working to get connected with a 
pastor who oversees a lot of 
street evangelism. He is hopeful 
that the Romans Challenge will 
become a resource and training 
material used by these evan-

gelists.  

The book of Romans has one of 
the clearest explana=ons of the 
gospel in Scripture. It is exci=ng 
to think of evangelists equipped 
with the truths of this book and 
able to share the gospel clearly 
with all who hear them. 

May the Lord use RP to equip 
evangelists so they can boldly 
and accurately proclaim the 

gospel. 

Equipping pastors to abide in and feed their congregations from God’s Word.
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